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At a meeting of the Authority

held on Friday 19th December 2005

Present:

Councillor Fletcher




Councillor Swann




Councillor Tattersall




Councillor Cluskey




Councillor Salter



28.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Moseley, Small and Oglethorpe.

29.
Declaration of Interest by Members and Officers

Councillor Swann declared a personal and non prejudicial interest in Item 5 of the agenda recorded herewith as Minute 32.
30.
Minutes of Meeting held on 14th October 2005

Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 14th October 2005 be approved and signed as a correct record.

31.  
Exclusion of the Public
Resolved that the public be excluded from the meeting during



consideration of the following item for the reason stated.



Minute
Reason (under the Local Government Act 1972)

32
Exempt information relating to the proposed expenditure under any particular contract to acquire property or obtain goods or services (Paragraph 8 of Schedule 12A)

32.  
Waste Management Contracts Procurement Project

WDA/32/05

P Blackburn noted that the exclusion paragraph stated in the report was incorrect and should be recorded as Paragraph 8 of Schedule 12A which relates to proposed expenditure under a particular contract.  The report presented to the Authority advised Members of the purpose and content of the proposed Expression of Interest (EOI) for Private Finance Initiative (PFI) Funding prepared for submission to the Department of the Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (DEFRA).  The report sought approval to the submission of the EOI to DEFRA.

Resolved that:

1. the EOI be approved for submission to DEFRA for PFI Funding for the Merseyside Waste Management Contracts Procurement;

2. the required actions to be taken and decisions to be made to facilitate the finalisation of the EOI and OBC, prior to the submission of those documents to DEFRA and in consultation with the lead Member for Procurement, be noted;
3. the Authority investigate mechanisms to incentivise the implementation of collection systems which maximise Merseyside recycling performance and support the Waste Contract Procurement.  Detailed proposals to be the subject of a future report at the appropriate time;
4. commitment be made to the development of a Site Acquisition Strategy which will result in the Authority acquiring sites for delivering the procurement project and submitting planning applications as appropriate; and

5. delegated powers be granted to the Director to make any minor alterations to the EOI prior to its submission to DEFRA.

The following item had not been notified three clear working days in advance of the meeting, however, the Chairman agreed to it being considered as a matter of urgency in order to implement a decision as soon as possible. 

33. Financial Forecasting Workshop
A presentation was made to the Authority outlining the key issues affecting the Authority’s budget setting process for 2006/07 and financial forecasting. The presentation was followed by open discussion.  

There were no specific resolutions made on this item.  
